
AMCH PPS Consumer & Community Affairs Committee 
Meeting Minutes
Center for Health Systems Transformation 
At Albany Medical Center
December 8, 2015
Members in Attendance: S. Brooks, M. Burgess, H. Clark-Haynes, M. Cole, J. Curran, W. Dickson, W. Faragon, T. Faubel, S. Giordano, M. Harazin, A. Henzel, M. Kang, J. Kretser, N. MacFarland, C. McIntyre, J. McKenzie, M. McQuade, S. McWilliam, G. Moore Simmons, C. Parde, K. Pokuri, K. Pompey, A. Raimo, E. Salamida, M. Sohl, C. Welge
	  TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	
	
	

	Welcome & Introductions
	The meeting commenced at 1:30pm. Bill Faragon, Co-Chair welcomed committee members. Committee members introduced themselves (name, job titles and organization). Marcus Harazin, Co-Chair, gave a brief overview of the AMC DSRIP CCAC 10/27/15 Meeting Suggestions document that he created based on the October meeting discussion.
	Informational

	
	
	

	Review & Approval of 10/27 Meeting Minutes
	Bill Faragon moved that the meeting minutes from October 27th be approved. Motion carried through with consent of the committee.
	Closed/Minutes Finalized

	
	
	

	PMO Updates
a. Service Directory

b. DSRIP 101-401 (levels of understanding)

c. Partner Survey

d. Partnership Agreement

e. 2.d.i. Participation
	Kendal gave an update on the Service Directory that is currently in development. The Project Management Office (PMO) is looking for both hard and electronic copies of resources that will aid in directory development. Members were asked to forward have any resources to the DSRIP main email- DSRIP@mail.amc.edu. Information on transportation, mental health, childcare, and food pantries are examples of resources that would be beneficial to the PMO. The exact format of the directory is still being discussed, but it will be developed in a user friendly manner.  
Shannon reported that the PMO has created a workgroup and they have started developing a DSRIP 101 level of understanding document. There will be two separate documents; 1. Provider focused and 2. Consumer focused. The first round draft of the DSRIP 101 document will be presented to PAC Leadership this Thursday, 12/10 for edit and comment. The goal is to have the finalized version ready to be utilized in January.  Eventually the PMO will work up to creating a 401 level of understanding. 
Kendal gave an update on the Partner Survey. To date, there has been 93 surveys started and 53 completed. Chrissy stated that there will be open enrollment annually to add providers. Chrissy clarified that that survey is considered complete if all the 7 sections have been completed, there are no questions left, and it has been submitted. Any questions regarding the survey can be sent to the DSRIP email. 
Chrissy stated that last week an email was sent out to all members with attachments including the Partnership Agreement and Business Association Agreement (BAA), which allows for data sharing. From there, an appendix of what will be required to participate in the projects will be provided. The leadership and finance committees are currently working on the details. Todd Faubel added that the Partnership Agreement and BAA must be signed and returned if the agencies plan to participate in any of the projects. Members were encouraged to email the DSRIP office with any questions or concerns. 
Kendal reported that the Project 2.d.i. is moving forward. The PMO is rolling out trainings, which is the first step, and plans to visit each of the hubs – Northern (Saratoga, Warren), Central (Albany), Southern (Greene, Columbia) to provide PAM “Train the Trainer” Training. It will be important to make sure there are an adequate number of trainers, as there is a total of 18,000 Patient Activation Measures (PAMs) surveys that need to be completed by March 31st, 2016.
A “Train the Trainer” training will be held on Thursday, 12/10 at Columbia Memorial Hospital and serve as a patient activation refresher. A “Train the Trainer” meeting is currently being set up in Saratoga as well. Kendal stated the importance of getting people trained ASAP. The committee expressed their concerns about the quick turn-around time for these trainings. The PMO will provide support to trainers in need. 
	Members will send any available resources to DSRIP@mail.amc.edu
Informational- Work in progress
Informational
Informational- Members must sign agreements to participate in DSRIP projects
Informational- More info to come

Informational- Ongoing

	
	
	

	2016 Meetings Schedule
a. 2nd Tuesday of the Month/3:30-4:30/ Locations/ Suggestions?
	Members discussed the location of the next meeting.  Columbia-Greene county and Saratoga County were identified as possible meeting locations. The PMO proposed upcoming meetings to be on the 2nd Tuesday of every month. The time of day is to be determined (TBD). A poll will be sent out from PMO via email with proposed times. 
	Next meeting date/time/location TBD

	
	
	

	Open Discussion
	Member discussed the challenges of PAM administration. In order for patients to be engaged in the 2.d.i project, a PAM survey must be completed. 

Committee members volunteered space to host PAM trainings. Kendal and the 2.d.i project team will connect with those committee members to coordinate future trainings.
Bill Faragon reported that the committee has completed the 3rd Quarter’s milestones and deliverables that are due December 31st. 
	Informational
Informational

	
	
	


The meeting was adjourned at 3:07pm
Respectfully submitted by,
Michelle Sohl
Administrative Support Associate VI
Center for Health Systems 
Transformation at AMC 

Recorded by digital recorder

